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Glebe Park Surgery        




Tuesday 26th November 2024
                                               







        Patients Participation Group (PPG) 



Meeting Agenda

IN ATTENDANCE. 
Debbie Brennan (Practice Manager) 

Karen Howarth (Deputy Practice Manager) 

Ernie Thompson (Chairperson)

Austin Crump (Secretary)

Anne Osborne 

Kevin Davey

Yvonne Robinson

 

APOLOGIES:  
Miriam Hunt (Austin to check in with)
Diana Davey
James Brown

Sue Duff

Paul Firth
Alan Hobson
Graham Hill
Welcome. (New Members)
Carl Tyrrell

1. In Attendance. 

Dr Ansari – Clinical Director – PCN and ,

Dr Jackson Lawrence – Principal Lead Glebe Park Surgery
Dr Dancea – Joined the meeting later
2. Minutes of last meeting – Minutes Review by Page - 
(Feedback – Comments Confirm Receipt and Accuracy)
Minutes were agreed as a fair and accurate account.
3. Primary Care Network – and GP Updates and PPG Question and Answer Session
The PPG are to receive a Strategic Update and developments on the current working practices affecting GP’s in their Collective Actions
Dr Ansari inquired if the PPG had received his letter and Debbie Brennan mentioned that they were expecting him to come in and speak with the group.  He  mentioned that patients and staff were not getting a good deal.  He explained about funding being based on figures in the early 2000’s and said that now an average patient was attending up to six times.  Excellent quality of care is wanted for all patients.  The PCN is invested in quality care for all but complex choices need to be made for patient lead services or cut back on admin staff.  We came together as a network and 10 recommend actions by the BMA were suggested.  Discussion was held about patients being discharged from hospital and GP’s having to absorb the work.  Dr Lawrence added that COVID has made this problem worse.  Appointments are capped at 25 which is the national average, this will help ensure quality decisions will still be made.  When capacity has been reached, patients will be encouraged to attend the urgent treatment centre.  
Drugs issued in hospital are being prescribed by the GP’s and will stop next year.  This increase in volume of work has effected work load in the practice.  Advice and guidance to be used instead for referral to hospital, this will require more work for the GP’s.  Outcomes for prescribed medicine will now fall back on GP’s.  More complicated challenges will be faced and we will be unable to carry out work on behalf of the hospital.  
Ernie asked about a time frame for this action and Dr Ansari said this has been complicated by the increase in NI contributions.  Dept of Health and Social care will respond to this in March and this will affect the BMA response to escalation of collective action.    Kevin said it felt like funding was going to be given with one hand and taken away with the other.  Time was spent exploring how funding would be effected in the future with the raise in the minimum wage.  Debbie explained about the funding around wounds and dressing.  Staff and patients need to be kept safe with numbers.

More space will be available in the new centre and Ernie suggested the main role of the PPG was to help with communication between staff and patients.  The NHS app can be used to now see results.  Time was also taken to explain about ‘Pharmacy First’ and how it was funded.  This can add an extra ten minutes onto the receptionists work when dealing with patients.  Ernie explored the needs of those patients who can and cannot use digital technology.  Anne Osborn shared her experience about using technology and how the elderly group might feel put off with technology.  Dr Ansari touched on the demographics of patients at the surgery.  He explained that updated phone systems have helped to streamline appointments.

Carl Tyrrell spoke about his experiences caring and what happens when his client needs to go hospital as suffers from anxiety compounded by hospital and specialist. due to capacity being reached at the practice.  Where can he go for help if mental health trusts will not support.  Dr Jackson explained that if he made exceptions for one patient then this might cause issues.  Debbie mentioned that GP’s were unfortunately not emergency services and they cannot do this.  Carl said that he would be able to pass this on to his client.  Debbie then mentioned the issues with CAMHS {Children Adult Mental Health Services} referrals.   
 Yvonne Robinson spoke about being not getting though on AskMyGP and then calling the surgery.  Debbie commented how upset some of her staff  were after being spoken to by patients. People sometimes don’t see all the work that goes on behind the scenes.  Carl asked if AskMyGP can sort out data etc Dr Lawrence said that this would have to be done manually.     Ideas, concerns and expectations are used when working with patients requests as this is a person centred process.  Debbie mentioned that re-education is needed for patients to consult their pharmacists, not just the GP’s. 
GP training program in Lincoln was discussed and the role that the University plays in this.  Private care networks could encourage training but there would be issues around this, such as adult needs a teaching certificate in adult education.  A move to the Carlton Centre might encourage more students.  Dr Dancea mentioned that he would be volunteer teaching in January.  
Ernie spoke about Community Diagnostic Centres and the role that GP’s place in them.  Dr Ansari explained the complications behind this as the GP’s for these are supplied by another PGC.  They are funded by the ICB.  Funding will be through a contribution from other PGC.  Staff from out of the practice will have to work there.  
PCN strategic direction in the next 5 years. Our network is part of a federation to deliver patient services.  Ernie suggested that work needs to be done to advertise what services they offer across the network.  It is hoped that care will be deliver closer to people homes. 
Ernie asked about the celling number for patients when the practice is relocated.  Dr Lawrence said there is no figure at the moment.  More space would mean more staff and greater need to diversify.  

Drop in sessions with patients, it was suggested that different staff roles could be explained to patients.  
4. Any other business. 
Updates on Fundraising – Christmas Raffles 

£159 raised from the cake sale

Total funds at the moment £480

Debbie will have visited the site and will update about this next month.  Ernie requested electronic plans and Debbie replied she only had paper copies.  A good surveyor is in place, ICB quality team are all involved as well.  Dr Lawrence thought that some electronic data might not be able to be shared.  
Forward Planning next meeting dates 
Meet the PPG opportunity for Patients starting in January through until relocation to the Carlton Centre
5. Date of next meeting. –Tuesday 28th January 2025  @ 17:30 
The Chair, Secretary, and The Practice Management thank all members of the PPG for their continued support and great efforts in 2024 and wish you and your families a very Merry Christmas and happy healthy new year in 2025
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